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Testimony in Support of SB 1169 
 

Dear Chair Gabbard and Members of the Committee on Energy and Environment, 
 
Wine Institute (“WI”) is a public policy association representing 813 California wineries 
of all sizes.  WI supports SB 1169 which creates a working group in the Department of 
Health tasked to review and discuss the findings and recommendations of the 
December 2014 audit report of the Department of Health’s Advanced Disposal Fee 
program.  The audit provides excellent information regarding issues with the program 
and potential changes that could be implemented by the Department. 
 
WI supports the formation of a working group because it will facilitate discussion 
between government and stakeholder participants to provide recommendations on how 
to most effectively, economically and efficiently handle glass recycling.  WI is interested 
in being part of further discussions regarding the ADF program and collaborating with 
other stakeholders and consultants like Oceanit to find solutions that are more efficient 
and effective than the current system.  
 
Based on the audit report, WI respectfully suggests that SB 1169 be clarified to give 
equal emphasis to down-cycling as recycling.  Appropriate goals for glass recycling and 
down-cycling must be set by the Department of Health in the Solid Waste Management 
Plan.  Hawaii loses money recycling glass.  Shipping glass to the west coast for 
recycling costs about $125 per ton, which far outweighs its value of between $20-$60 
per ton, depending on color and sort.  At its highest value - $60 per ton, Hawaii still 
loses $65 per ton, before taking into account the costs of collection, processing and 
transporting the glass to the docks.  With such significant losses in the program, WI 
looks forward to working with the Department and stakeholders to be part of the 
solution. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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  Comments	
  
	
  
The	
  Hawaii	
  Food	
  Industry	
  Association	
  is	
  comprised	
  of	
  two	
  hundred	
  member	
  companies	
  representing	
  retailers,	
  
suppliers,	
  producers,	
  and	
  distributors	
  of	
  food	
  and	
  beverage	
  related	
  products	
  in	
  the	
  State	
  of	
  Hawaii.	
  	
  
	
  
HFIA	
  strongly	
  supports	
  the	
  intent	
  of	
  this	
  measure.	
  In	
  order	
  for	
  this	
  working	
  group	
  to	
  achieve	
  it’s	
  goals	
  and	
  find	
  
functional	
  solutions	
  to	
  the	
  issues	
  highlighted	
  in	
  the	
  Audit	
  of	
  the	
  Advance	
  Glass	
  Disposal	
  Fee	
  it	
  is	
  vital	
  that	
  a	
  
representative	
  from	
  the	
  Hawaii’s	
  Food	
  Industry	
  Association	
  be	
  included	
  in	
  the	
  working	
  group.	
  	
  
	
  
Hawaii’s	
  food	
  and	
  beverage	
  industry	
  is	
  a	
  major	
  active	
  participant	
  in	
  the	
  Advance	
  Disposal	
  Fee	
  program	
  and	
  is	
  
greatly	
  affected	
  by	
  any	
  changes	
  to	
  the	
  program.	
  A	
  representative	
  from	
  our	
  industry	
  would	
  be	
  able	
  to	
  provide	
  
the	
  working	
  group	
  with	
  valuable	
  insight	
  into	
  how	
  exactly	
  the	
  program	
  is	
  implemented	
  at	
  the	
  level	
  of	
  
manufacturers,	
  suppliers,	
  wholesalers,	
  retailers,	
  and	
  consumers,	
  information	
  which	
  the	
  working	
  group	
  will	
  need	
  
in	
  order	
  to	
  carry	
  out	
  a	
  number	
  of	
  the	
  goals	
  set	
  forth	
  in	
  this	
  measure.	
  	
  
	
  
We	
  ask	
  that	
  this	
  measure	
  be	
  revised	
  to	
  include	
  as	
  part	
  of	
  the	
  working	
  group	
  “A	
  representative	
  of	
  Hawaii’s	
  Food	
  
and	
  Beverage	
  Industry	
  to	
  be	
  named	
  by	
  the	
  Hawaii	
  Food	
  Industry	
  Association.”	
  
	
  
Thank	
  you	
  for	
  the	
  opportunity	
  to	
  testify.	
  

DATE:	
   February	
  5,	
  2015	
  
TIME:	
   2:45pm	
  
PLACE:	
   Conference	
  Room	
  225	
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